Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

62-342.100
Intent

62-342.200
Definitions

62-342.450
Mitigation Bank Permit and Mitigation Bank Conceptual Approval Applications

62-342.470
Establishment of Mitigation Credits

62-342.650
Land Use Restrictions on Mitigation Banks

62-342.700
Financial Responsibility

62-342.750
Mitigation Bank Permit and Mitigation Bank Conceptual Approval

62-342.800
Surrender, Transfer, or Modification of Mitigation Bank Permits

62-342.850
Water Management District Mitigation Banks

62-342.900
Mitigation Banking Forms

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 40, No. 117, June 17, 2014 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

To provide further detail of why legislative ratification and a SERC are not required, the paragraph titled SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION shall read: The Agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein: The proposed amendments do not change any requirements or process. Accordingly, the Department’s economic review revealed no added costs to the regulated community.
Any person who wishes to provide information regarding the statement of estimated regulatory costs, or provide a proposal for a lower cost regulatory alternative must do so in writing within 21 days of this notice.
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Alice Heathcock, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Road, MS #2500, Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400, telephone: (850)245-8483 or e-mail: Alice.Heathcock@dep.state.fl.us, (OGC NO. 14-0014).
